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2017 Annual Meeting 
The 68th Preble Soil and Water Conservation District Annual Meeting was held September 7 at 
Woodland Trails Boy Scout Camp in Camden. The Board of Supervisors election was held, and 
Charlotteôs Catering served a delicious meal. Following the meal, Ohio Ag. Net broadcaster Dale Minyo 
gave a talk entitled, ñThe World is Run by Those Who Show Up.ò He discussed many current issues in 
agriculture and the importance of communication between farmers and consumers. Following Daleôs 
presentation, this yearôs conservation award winners were recognized. MDM Farms, run by Mark and 
David Metzger, was recognized as the Cooperator of the Year for work done on the cattle and grain 
farm. Paul Decker was inducted into the Conservation Hall of Fame. Paul worked for the Natural 
Resources Conservation Service in Preble County for 28 years prior to his retirement in 2012.  

Next, results of the Board of Supervisors election were announced. Kip Denlinger and Mike Broermann 
were re-elected for new three year terms to begin in January 2018. Returning Board members include 
Keith Schmidt, Donn Kolb, and Jim Leedy.  

The SWCD would like to thank everyone who 
helped with the annual meeting, including 
National Trail FFA members and the following 
door prize donors: Crop Production Services, 
Michael Murphy Insurance, Preble County 
Historical Society, Farm Credit Mid-America, 
Quality Tile & Drainage, and Johnôs Tire 
Service. Thanks also to everyone who attended 
the meeting.  

CONSERVATION COMMENTS 

Noxious Weed Meeting 
Palmer amaranth, a potentially devastating weed for agricultural production, was discovered in Preble 
County in late July. Since then, two additional infestations have been discovered. Over the last few 
years, Waterhemp, a close relative to Palmer, has been making its 
way through Preble County. Both weeds exhibit herbicide 
resistance, making control particularly difficult. These weeds will 
likely require farmers to change their weed control strategy in the 
future. To discuss these weeds and several others, farmers are 
invited to attend our upcoming noxious weed meeting.   
 

Tuesday, November 28 
6:30-8:00 p.m. 

Eaton First Church of God, 601 E. Lexington Rd., Eaton 
 

Speakers will include Ohio State University weed scientist Mark 
Loux and Crop Production Services Agronomist Stan Wright. 

 

Please RSVP to (937) 456-5159 by November 27th  

if you plan to attend  

 

Visit http://www.prebleswcd.org/palmer-amaranth.html for Palmer 

amaranth identification resources and other information. 

Left: Palmer amaranth seed head 

Right: Waterhemp seed head 
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